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CHALCOT  WEEKLY 

Growing a Supportive Community of Active Learners 

 

On the 18th of April, the Green Team and Garden Monitors went to CERES 

Environmental Park to learn more about where our rubbish goes. We attended this 

excursion to gain more information so we could educate the Prep – Year 2 on what 

happens, if we litter or put our rubbish in the wrong bin (recycling, compost or 

landfill). We hope what we have learnt, can help our school environment. 

By Kirsten Walker and Abbie Pellowe 



 

Welcome Back 

Welcome back everyone!  I hope you all had a very restful school break. We have a very busy and exciting term 

coming up with many activities planned including: 

 Parent/Teacher Interviews; 

 District Cross Country; 

 ANZAC Day Commemoration; 

 Chalcot Talent Quest & Education Week Activities; 

 Mother’s Day Celebration; 

 Prep excursion to Myuna Farm; 

 Year 1/2 excursion to the Moonlight Sanctuary; 

 Year 3/4 excursion to the Immigration Museum; 

 Year 5/6 excursion to Science works; 

 Bunning Planting Day; 

 Parent Club special lunch days; 

 NAPLAN; and 

 The University of New South Wales competitions. 

2018 Term 2 –  PARENT  /  TEACHER  INTERVIEWS 

This year, Parent/Teacher interviews will be held on Thursday 26th April. This will be a great opportunity for the 

class teacher to discuss your child’s progress so far this year, your child’s individual learning needs and areas of 

future learning. 

At the end of Term 3, Student Led Conferences will be held on Thursday 13th September. Student Led 

Conferences are a very important way for your child to showcase their work and learning throughout the year. You 

will have the opportunity to celebrate with your child, their work and to discuss areas for improvement.  

A reminder that student reports will be available to parents via Compass, at the end of Terms 2 and 4.    

Term 2, Parent/Teacher interviews will be held on Thursday 26th April from 2.30pm until 8.00pm.   

Between 2.30pm and 3.30pm, students will be supervised by non class teaching staff in the hall (senior students) 

and library (junior students), viewing DVD’s rated Family/General. 

Interviews are of a ten minute duration.  You may wish to make a further appointment time with your child’s 

teacher if all issues have not been discussed within the ten minutes allocated.  If you have more than one child, 

please leave a ten-minute gap between interview times in order to get to the next appointment. 

Please book your interview time via Compass by Sunday 22nd April.  Ensure you book in an interview time 

for each child.  Once times have been booked they are final, so please book in early to get your preferred 

time. 

Term 2 Curriculum Day Friday 27th April 2018 – Student Free Day 

Friday 27th April has been allocated as a Curriculum Day in order for teachers to prepare for the new student 

report writing tool – Compass.  Paul Poliviou, Rohan Suttie and Lauren Proven have already participated in a 

training day to lead the school in using Compass. During the first two weeks of Term 2, four staff meeting 

evenings and a Curriculum Day have been allocated to train teachers, input necessary information and develop the 

report format, before teachers can begin to write student reports.  Week two of Term 2, is a very disrupted week 

with ANZAC Day (Public Holiday), Parent/Teacher Interviews and the Curriculum Day all happening in the same 

week.   A reminder to all parents to ensure that you download the Compass App in preparation for the changeover 

in Term 2. If you have any problems with downloading the App, please contact the office for assistance. 

Students are not require to attend school on Friday 27th April. 

 

ANZAC Day – Please note that this will now be a whole school Assembly at 9.15am 

Remembering and supporting those who have protected our country is an important part of our Chalcot Family 

culture. Once again, we are selling ANZAC badges, the proceeds from which are used in the welfare work carried 

out by the RSL for ex-service men, women and their families, who are in need of support. Badges cost 50 cents 

each and will be sold during eating time by our School Captains. Please show the Chalcot, Aussie spirit and 

support this worthy cause.  



Sergeant Nicolle Morgan will be addressing our students and our Chalcot Choir will be 

performing as part of ceremony. 

It would be much appreciated if parents would send along a few flowers or small posy for their 

children to place under the Australian flag during the assembly.   

Parents and extended family members are most welcome to join us for this very special 

commemoration.  

LEST WE FORGET 

Taking Enrolments Now 

We are now taking enrolments for 2019.  Those families with children who are commencing at our school next 

year are invited to complete and return the enrolment form as soon as possible. Enrolment packs are available at 

the office.   

Mindfulness 

This year, all students and teachers have been participating in 10 minutes of Mindfulness activities at least 4 times 

a week.  

What is Mindfulness? 

Mindfulness is about training yourself to pay attention in a specific way. When a person is mindful, they: 

 Focus on the present moment 

 Try not to think about anything that went on in the past or that might be coming up in future 

 Purposefully concentrate on what’s happening around them 

 Try not to be judgemental about anything they notice, or label things as ‘good’ or ‘bad’ 

We spend so much time thinking over stuff that has happened in the past, or worrying about things that may 

happen in the future, that often we actually forget to appreciate or enjoy the moment. Mindfulness is a way of 

bringing us back to experience life as it happens. When you’re mindful, it:  

 Helps clear your head 

 Helps you be more aware of yourself, your body and the environment 

 Helps to slow down your thoughts 

 Slows down your nervous system 

 Helps you to concentrate 

 Helps you relax  

 Can help you cope with stress 

Resilience Project 

Come along to our parent information night and be inspired to help build resilience and improve your 

child’s mental health. 

When:               Monday 30th April 

Time:                7:00pm– 8:30pm 

Where:             School Hall 

Strictly Adults Only 

If you require baby sitters, children will be supervised by staff in the library.  Please note: unfortunately, children 

under the age of 2 years cannot be supervised by Chalcot staff. 

The National Assessment Program for Years 3 and 5 

The National Assessment Program-Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) for Year 3 and 5 students will be held on 

Tuesday 10th, Wednesday 11th and Thursday 12th May. The NAPLAN tests are conducted by the Victorian 

Curriculum and Assessment Authority on behalf of the Ministerial Council of Education, Employment, Training 

and Youth Affairs. The results of the tests provide diagnostic information for parents and teachers about their 

child’s performance in English and Mathematics. 

The NAPLAN results will help teachers to measure student achievement and develop support strategies to improve 

students’ literacy and numeracy skills.  It is designed to monitor students’ progress and assist teachers to develop a 

more focussed teaching program.  

Later in the year, parents with children in Years 3 and 5 will receive their child’s personal report. The report will 

describe your child’s particular skills in reading, writing, language conventions and numeracy. This report will 

also show how your child performed in relation to the national benchmark standards. These benchmark standards 

describe the minimum acceptable standards for students across Australia. 

It is important to remember that these tests are just one form of assessment that teachers use to gather information 

about student progress and are just a snapshot of each child’s achievement.  

 If you have any queries regarding the NAPLAN testing please feel free to contact me. You may also visit the 

Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority website at www.vcaa.vic.edu.au.or the NAPLAN website at 

www.naplan.edu.au 

 

 

 

http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au.or/
http://www.naplan.edu.au/


Compass 

The Compass Parent Portal is an integrated, online portal that allows you to access up-to-date and meaningful 

information about our school and your child's progress.  Last term all families received their individual username 

and temporary password to access Compass.  Please contact the office if you require another copy of your 

username and password or any further assistance. 

As from Monday 16th April we are no longer using the FlexiBuzz app.  All notices, newsletters & information will 

be delivered to parents via the Compass app.   Parents will now need to notify the school of student absences via 

Compass.  A message will be sent to parents at 10.00am if their child is marked absent and an approval has not 

been received and processed by the school.  Parent / Teacher interview bookings are also accessible via 

Compass.  We urge all families to commence using Compass.  

School Photos 

Individual & class photos were sent home earlier this week.  Students that were in group photos; Junior School 

Council, ICT Leaders & Editors, House Captains, Green Team, School Captains & Vice Captains, Little Frog’s 

Playgroup Leaders and Peer Mediators received individual login details and information to purchase these 

photos.  Copies of all these photos are on display in the office.   

 

 

Paul Poliviou 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 24th April Whole School   

ANZAC Day Assembly 

9.15am 

Wednesday 25th April ANZAC Day  No School 

Thursday 26th April Parent/Teacher Interviews 2.30pm – 8.00pm 

Friday  27th April Curriculum Day Student Free Day 

Monday 30th April Resilience Parent Session School Hall – 7.00pm 

Tuesday 1st May Prep Myuna Farm Excursion Payment via Qkr by 24th April 

Wednesday 2nd May Junior Assembly 2.45pm – Library 

Thursday 3rd May Year 3/4 Cultural Day 12.30 

Friday 4th May Parent Club Environmental  

Sausage Sizzle 

Payment via Qkr by 30th April 

Friday 4th  May Interschool Sports  Home – St Paul Apostle North  

Friday  4th  May Senior Assembly 2.45pm – Hall  

Monday 7th   May Parent Club meeting  6.30pm – Staffroom  

Tuesday 8th  May ICAS Digital Technologies 

Assessment 

 

Wednesday 9th May Kinder Club 2.30pm – 3.30pm 

Thursday 10th May Mother’s Day Stall  

Friday  11th  May Mother’s Day Breakfast Payment via Qkr by 7th May 

Friday 11th May Interschool Sport  

 

Away – Hallam P/S  

Tue – Thurs 15th – 

17th  
May  NAPLAN  Years 3 & 5 students 

Wednesday 16th  May Junior Assembly 2.45pm – Library  

Friday 18th  May District Cross Country Selected Students TBA 

Friday 18th  May Senior Assembly 2.45pm – Hall 

Monday 21st  May Parent Club meeting  

Tuesday 22nd  May Year 3 – 6 Athletics Day TBA 

Tuesday 22nd  May Prep – Year 2 Bunnings Planting Day TBA 

Friday 25th  May Interschool School Sports Home – Hallam P/S 

Friday  25th  May Parent Club Hot Dog Day TBA 

DIARY DATES 



 

 BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

Child Care Benefit and Child Care Rebate available for 

all families. 

Morning: 7.00am – 8.45am Monday to Friday during 

school term, excluding all Victorian Public Holidays.  

Permanent/casual: $ 15.00. 

Breakfast is provided until 8.30am. 

Afternoon: 3.30pm – 6.00pm Monday to Friday during 

school term, excluding all Victorian Public Holidays.  

Afternoon snack and drink provided. 

Permanent/casual: $ 19.00. 

For program information, bookings or cancellations, 

please contact Kristy on  

0400 194 859 on weekdays. 

Y.L.V Team 

 

UNIFORM SALES 

School uniform items can be purchased directly from 

the Beleza School Uniform Store at shop 7, 151 – 159 

Princess Hwy, Hallam, phone 9702 3181.  Mastercard 

and Visa are accepted. 

Beleza order forms are also available at the school 

office.  When placing your order you will need to make 

payment to the school either by cash or by completing 

your credit card details on the order form.  Beleza staff 

will then deliver your order the school.  

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 

Don’t forget that EVERY FRIDAY is School Banking 

day and students should hand in their deposit book first 

thing on Friday. 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

26/4/18 (Thurs) School Banking on Thursday due to 

Friday being a Curriculum Day 

27/4/18  Curriculum Day – no school and no 

School Banking 

REWARDS NEWS:  Rewards can be ordered as soon as 

your child has 10 tokens. NEW REWARDS 

AVAILABLE WHILE STOCKS LAST: Glow Light, 

Sparkle Glitter Pens, Secret Scratch Pad & Twister Power 

Handball – use the order slips provided in the ‘For 

Parents’ leaflet, or you can download and print order slips 

at https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-

banking.html. OLDER REWARDS STILL 

AVAILABLE: 3D Chalk Set (1 left), Colour Change 

Markers, Deep Sea Savers Money Box (1 left), Epic 

Earphones, Outback Pat Bag Tag (1 left), Outer Space 

Savers Money Box (2 left), Pencil + Tech Case, Smiley 

Emoji Keyring, Tablet Case & Volt Handball - use the 

separate slip (on white paper) which has been distributed. 

REWARD NO LONGER AVAILABLE: Shark Keyring. 

Let us know if you need replacement order slips, for 

either the new or older items. 

SCHOOL BANKING CO-ORDINATOR NEEDED: If 

there are any parents who are interested in volunteering 

their time to process School Banking, please come and 

join us on a Friday morning from 9a.m. It usually takes 

around 1½ hours. Please ask at the school office for 

directions to our work space. 

MAJOR COMPETITION: Every banker aged 4-13 who 

makes a minimum of 15 deposits before the end of Term 

3 will be eligible to win a family trip to Hawaii with 

spending money! There are 30 banking weeks in that 

time, so there’s plenty of opportunity to be in the running. 

For further details go to 

https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-

banking.html. 

NEW ACCOUNTS: If you would like your child to 

participate in our School Banking program please follow 

the links to open an account at 

www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking, 

or by visiting a Commonwealth Bank branch.  We do not 

keep application forms at the school office.  If you have 

signed your child up online, and their book hasn’t arrived 

yet, we can still get them going if you have been given 

the account number by the bank.   

 

Ingrid Williams  

School Banking Coordinator  
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